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The Annual Parish Meeting of 

Grace Episcopal Church 

 

The purpose of Annual Meetings   Our diocesan laws, national church laws, and/or  

parish By-Laws require that our parish hold annual meetings, each January, at which 10% 

of the voting membership must be present, to: 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 Communicant in Good Standing 

Any communicant who, during the preceding year, has been faithful in corporate 

worship, unless for good cause prevented, and in working, praying and giving for 

the spread of the kingdom of God, shall be considered a communicant in good 

standing of the congregation. 

 

Voting Member: An adult communicant who has been a communicant in good 

standing of his/her congregation for not less than six (6) months shall be eligible to 

vote at annual or special meetings of the congregation.   

By standing for election to Vestry, nominees agree to: 

• Make a financial pledge to the church  

• Regularly participate in the worship and ministry of the parish  

• Come to meetings regularly and prepared  

• Act as liaison to ministries in the parish. 

• Sign the Vestry Stewardship Statement and Covenant of Right Relations 

• Take diocesan classes regarding Sexual Ethics and Diversity  

• Adopt By-laws  

• Elect lay leaders to the Vestry by “majority”, that is one more than half of the 

voting members present 

• Elect three voting members to be delegates to the annual Diocesan Convention 
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 1. Appointment of Clerk 
 
 2. Call to Order 

 
       3.   Establishment of a Quorum  
 

 4. Opening Prayer  
 

      5.   The Approval of 2023 Minutes  
 
      6.   Nominations for Vestry, Diocesan Convention, and Deanery  
 
      7.   Voting  
 
      8.   Verbal Reports  
 
      9.   Capital Campaign Conclusion 
 
     10.  Review of 2023 Financials and Presentation of 2024 Budget  
            Gary Keranen 
                        
     11.  Election Results if needed 
 
     12.  Thank you to the retiring vestry members and treasurer 
 
     13.  New Business 
 
     14.  Auction Winners 
 
     15.  Questions or Comments 
   
     16.  Closing Prayer  

Agenda 
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Candidates for Vestry, 2023 

Michael Oakley 
 I am Michael Zubas Jr. I have been a congregate of Grade for a little over 5 years now 
after being baptized here back in 2019. I love this church, and its community, and the vari-
ous ministries. Furthermore, I have participated in various events, including assisting the 
MCREST homeless shelter when it's our turn to provide a people a place to stay when it's 
as cold as it is right now, and in the Santa Parade downtown here, in order to encourage 
more people to participate in our cookie walk events. As a member of the Vestry, it will be 
my goal to find more ways to support and grow our various ministries, and outreach to 
bring more into our beloved church over the next year. I have always wanted to help this 

church that has helped me so much, and I feel God has led me to here. If you have confidence in my candi-
dacy, please vote for me! 
 
I’m a long- time member of Grace Church.  In fact, I moved to Clinton Township with my parents at the 
age of two in 1960 and we began attending Grace Church soon after.  Before that, I was baptized at St. Ga-
briel’s Episcopal Church in East Detroit, so like some of you I moved from there to here. 
 
Obviously, I grew up in the church as I attended Sunday School, participated in Youth Group, and was 
confirmed here as well.  Although I lived away from Mt. Clemens for a short time, Grace Church has been 
my home for nearly 60 years. I know or knew many of the clergy who are pictured in the passage from the 
sanctuary to Merifield Hall, including George Merifield.  Soon after my wife Donna and I were married we 
came back to Grace, and have been quite active since the mid 1980’s.  I served on the Vestry twice during 
this time, helped  Donna as Sunday School co-superintendent, and have been active in fundraising.  My 
children Mary and Andrew were baptized, confirmed, and grew up here at Grace Church. 
 
During this time, I have developed a deep love for Grace Church.  We have a long history of community 
service and thought provoking preaching.  I hope we can keep going for another 150 years! 
 
Currently, I run the family manufacturing business that my parents founded, and I think that experience, 
along with previous experiences here at the church will be useful to the Vestry.  I’m ready to make a con-
tribution. 

Lucy Smith 
Lucy has been a member of Grace Episcopal Church, Mt. Clemens, since 2010 near the time 
of the consolidation of Grace and St. Gabriel Churches.  She and Jim, her husband, attended 
the Annual Meeting and the Contract hiring of Reverend Susan Boch as the Rector.   

During Rev. Susan Boch's tenure, Bishop Wendell Gibbs officiated the commitment service 
for Lucy and Jim to become members. 

Lucy is an active member of Grace.  She currently is a Pastoral Care Member, Choir Mem-
ber, Lector and a Volunteer for Wednesday Supper. She has been on the Cookie Walk Committee. 

Lucy and Jim began attending Grace in 2011 and were received by Bishop Gibbs at Grace on January 24, 
2013 

Mike Zubas  
 I am Michael Zubas Jr. I have been a congregate of Grade for a little over 5 years now af-
ter being baptized here back in 2019. I love this church, and its community, and the various 
ministries. Furthermore, I have participated in various events, including assisting the 
MCREST homeless shelter when it's our turn to provide a people a place to stay when it's 
as cold as it is right now, and in the Santa Parade downtown here, in order to encourage 
more people to participate in our cookie walk events. As a member of the Vestry, it will be 
my goal to find more ways to support and grow our various ministries, and outreach to 
bring more into our beloved church over the next year. I have always wanted to help this 

church that has helped me so much, and I feel God has led me to here. If you have confidence in my candi-
dacy, please vote for me! 
Sincerely, 
Michael Zubas Jr. 
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Candidates for Convention Delegate, 2023  

Kris Eckert  Pam Sherry 

Shirley Lappi 
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2023 Annual Meeting Minutes 
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2023  

Financial  

Report 
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Vestry Report 

With hopes of addressing diminishing revenue, fundraising was a major theme for the Vestry in 
2023. Many creative ideas came to fruition, and progress was made toward whittling down the 
deficit. Successful Vestry projects included the following: Christmas Cookie Walk, Rummage 
Sale, Parking Lot Space Rental, Fall Spaghetti Dinner, Quarters for a Cause which also featured an 
auction, Friday Movie Nights, Shrove Tuesday Pancake Dinner and exploration into obtaining a 
gaming license. After sharing her talents with us for a short time, Marianne Grenier moved on to 
new career opportunities, and we welcomed Alice Tumi as an experienced bookkeeper. Financial 
concerns continue to be in the forefront of prayerful discussion, and the Vestry is exploring op-
tions for conserving resources and preserving the mission and future of our church. This may in-
clude pursuing collaborative ministry with another local church. Other important Vestry activities 
included hiring our new talented music director and organist, Josh Dulin. Josh brings vast experi-
ence and fresh ideas as well as a wonderful positive attitude to the Grace Music Program. We also 
participated in the Mount Clemens Pride Festival, provided a Wednesday luncheon for the soup 
kitchen at Crossroads Church, hosted a weekly community band that culminated with well-
attended concerts, and shared in a weekly Lenten viewing of The Chosen. Several Grace members 
marched in the Santa Parade, and over 80 people attended the Martin Luther King Jr. Program put 
on by the Interfaith Center for Racial Justice and hosted at Grace. Additionally, over 20 Christmas 
gift bags for our shut-in members were assembled and delivered. The Outreach room was structur-
ally reorganized and now allows any parishioner that becomes aware of need to access the con-
tents and provide support. The Vestry continues to be led by dedicated Co-Wardens Lori Simon 
and Martha Houser. We thank Karen Davenport, Brooke Lau, and Kris Eckert for completing their 
faithful terms on Vestry and look forward to working with the 2024 newly-elected members.  

Pastoral Care 

During this past year our Pastoral Care team continued to provide spiritual guidance, prayer, com-
munion as well as financial, emotional, and other physical assistance to people who needed other in
- home supports. This team met monthly by Zoom and various assignments were made at these ses-
sions as to who was going to do what for the coming month. There was always back up ready to 
support each member and they could always contact the priest for assistance. When it was appro-
priate, we would approach other parishioners outside of the team to assist someone with a specific 
need, e.g., driving a person to a doctor's appointment. We welcome anyone who would like to join 
our pastoral care team, no previous experience necessary. If you are interested in being part of this 
ministry, or if you know someone in our parish who might appreciate a call or visit from this team, 
please contact Pastor Steve. THANKS! 



 16 

Buildings & Grounds  

The Grace Episcopal Choir continues to be a ministry who lift their voices during 10:30 a.m. ser-
vice. The group has maintained a very tight-knit community of prayerful individuals who strive to 
share the message of Christ in song even after some time apart without a director.  
They are continuously willing to lend their voices to a variety of musical selections that instill the 
message of Christ with themes consisting of love, forgiveness, charity, peace, and unity. Special 
instrumental selections and accompaniment have also been generously provided this year by tal-
ented members of the church and group. The choir agrees to meet on Wednesdays at 6:30 p.m. in 
the church sanctuary for rehearsal which lasts forty-five minutes to an hour. Later in the week, 
recordings are emailed to the group by the coordinator with the intent of their being revisited 
again before meeting once more one hour prior to service in the sanctuary.  
We are looking forward this year to continued consistency and growth in membership after sever-
al months apart, developing our repertoire, and lending our time and talents to local appropriate 
events.  
 
Submitted respectfully by,  
Joshua Dulin  
Minister of Music  

Music Ministry 

I would like to thank all the members of B&G for the great support throughout the year but an ex-
treme show of gratitude for Dave Farrell, Lare Poucher, Bill Siewert, and Fred Seewald. These 
men spend countless hours every week at the church saving us many thousands of dollars during 
the year. Here us a partial list of this years completed projects: 
 
• Installed mirror in stairwell to food pantry. 
• Repaired hall tables 
• Replaced fire alarm pull handles in basement. 
• New water meters installed in church and rectory. 
• Inspected all plumbing fixtures in church and rectory. 
• Fertilized lawn. 
• Inspected backflow preventer in rectory. 
• Insurance company safety walk thru of entire complex. 
• Maintenance completed on all Mitsubishi units. 
• New A/C units installed on kitchen roof. 
• Weed control in courtyard and parking lot. 
• Stored MCREST bed frames in rectory basement. 
• Repaired cracks in ramp foundation in front of hall. 
• Cleaned out sewer drains in rectory. 
• Replaced all furnace filters semi-annually. 
• Replaced broken concrete in courtyard, kitchen landing sidewalk and added 3 feet of concrete 

to widen circle drive in front of hall. 
• Installed smoke & CO2 detectors throughout buildings. 
• Rewrapped 220v line entering building. 
• Repaired and caulked wood molding around louvers on east wall of bell tower. 

Thank you, 
 

Tom Murphy 
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Children’s Program 
We have not had an active Sunday School program for children since the pandemic started. We 
always have activity sheets and coloring materials in the back of the sanctuary hanging in see 
through plastic bags that anyone may hand out to any parent who brings in younger children on a 
Sunday. We have had a few younger children occasionally attend the 10:30 service throughout 
2023 and we greatly appreciate your attentiveness and patience with them as we seek to accom-
modate them in the sanctuary throughout the entire service. If you have ideas on how we may 
grow our Sunday school program or if you would like to join us in creating one, please contact 
Pastor Steve. 
 
Adult Program 
Our Adult Christian formation had two components during 2023. The first was our bible study on 
Sunday mornings at 9:30 between the two services. This group meets in the Guild room and has 
had a regular attendance of between 8-14 people. The focus of bible study is on the readings of the 
day, and no advance preparation is needed, anyone may join in the conversation. This is an in-
person only group, there is no Zoom option. At the end of 2023, Kris Eckert started a Friday even-
ing bible study with different topics. This group will continue in 2024 so please be on the lookout 
for more information regarding days and times.  
 
The second, component of our Christian education focused on watching “The Chosen” during 
Lent and it continued through early June as we finished watching the remainder of season three. 
The Chosen is a groundbreaking historical drama based on the life of Jesus seen through the eyes 
of those who knew him. Set against the backdrop of Roman oppression in first-century Israel, the 
seven-season show shares an authentic and intimate look at Jesus’ revolutionary life and teach-
ings. Season four is being released in February so we will watch this season during Lent 2024. 
More information will be forthcoming, we hope you will be able to join us! 

Lay Eucharistic Ministry (L.E.M.) 

Total L.E.M. membership has remained at seven members with the addition of Becky Eraybar. 
We are always looking for more L.E.M. members. 

Verger 

Verger ministry remains available for all appropriate occasions, as decided by Fr. Steve.  

Christian Education  
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We have two new members who have joined the Altar Guild.  Welcome Carolin Karal and Tish 
Mastro! Other Altar Guild members include; Sandy Atkinson, Donna Chapman, Fran Merlo, Jill 

Cottrell, Karen Davenport, Monica Dunbar, Barb Keranen, Suzanne LaMontagne, Wendy 
Oravec, Marliee Racine, Julie Saph, Ann Strevel and Ann Farrell. 

We are truly blessed to have our faithful altar guild members who quietly and carefully prepare 
the altar each week as well clean and decorate for holidays, weddings and funerals. Thank you 

for all you do. 

We welcome anyone who would like to join us in this service. Please contact Ann Strevel or 
Ann Farrell for more information. 

Respectfully submitted, 

Ann Farrell and Ann Strevel 

Co-chairpersons 

Altar Guild  

Worship Committee 

Throughout 2023 we have continued our regular pattern of hybrid worship at 8:30 and 10:30 on 
Sunday mornings. At the early service people may attend in person and Pastor Steve uses his lap-
top to broadcast the service over Zoom. The 10:30 service also has an in-person and online com-
ponent, but our technology committee members facilitate the broadcasting of this service on 
YouTube. Since we split the services on these two social media platforms our technology prob-
lems from 2022 seemed to be solved so viewers are able to hear and see our services! 
 
Our worship committee has also used a hybrid approach of in-person and Zoom meetings to plan 
worship for the various liturgical seasons and special services. People sometimes think that the 
worship in any church is the sole responsibility of the clergy. While it is true that the priest has the 
final say, it is really a collaborative work of many people coming together to plan and facilitate 
our worship every week. On our worship committee we have people who serve on the altar guild, 
technology committee, music ministry, and members who are ushers, lay eucharistic ministers and 
lectors. We try to represent all the groups that are involved in our worship services. We are always 
open to having more people join us on the worship committee. You do not need any experience 
and you don't have to be involved in any of those groups mentioned. If you come to worship at 
Grace, you are invited to join us on this committee to plan our services! We typically only meet 
about 4 times a year so if you are interested, please talk with Pastor Steve. 
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The Sunday Supper Ministry serves meals every week from November through March with an  
average attendance of 30-40 guests. We also provide a meal on the 5th Sunday during the summer 

when we coordinate with First United Methodist Church in Mt. Clemens. 

We have groups from local churches and other organizations who take turns cooking each week 
and provide food, volunteers and other needed items to offer our guests as well as a warm smile 
and a kind word. Volunteers from Grace cook and serve 3-4 times during the winter.  Our core 

group; Kris, Charlie, Dave and I are “hosts” each week to make sure the cooking groups have what 
they need.  For the past two years, we have had a Christmas Day (2022) and Christmas Eve (2023) 
celebration for our guests with decorations, gifts and a delicious dinner. Suki, Tony, Lynda and 

Charlie have worked hard to make it special for our guests. We thank all the volunteers that make 
this ministry possible! 

Thank you for supporting this ministry. 

Ann and Dave Farrell 

Sunday Supper Coordinators 

Sunday Supper 

Our pantry continues to supply those facing “food insecurity” in Macomb County.  We serve 
about 300 people each month, families, elders and the homeless on the street.  We are open three 
mornings a week, manned by volunteers, many from our community who feel called to serve. 
 
We receive lots of food donations from other area churches and Christmas gifts from individuals.  
We are also blessed with grants from Meijer for several thousand dollars each year.  The county 
supplies us with food twice a month which helps greatly.  Everything else, we purchase in order to 
keep up with the need. 
 
We witness all the time how we have touched lives, helped families and fed the elderly.  We help 
those who live on the edge. 
 
Gay Gillespie, Pantry Manager 

Grace Food Pantry  

The Wednesday Community Supper has been serving a home cooked meal every Wednesday 
since 2008. We serve about 120 meals each week to the homeless, sheltered, seniors, vulnerable 

adults, families in need of stretching their food budgets and anyone who just wants company while 
enjoying a free dinner out. 

Wednesday Supper 
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Blessings in a Backpack is an organization that helps provide weekend meals to at need students.  
During the week, those students often qualify for supplemental meals through the school, but on 

the weekends, they are on their own.  Through the assistance of Meijer, we provide 6 meals per 
weekend for $150.00 per student for the school year.  We get the shipments of food once a month 
for the district, and then pack the food weekly for distribution to the students.   

For the new school year, we are serving 215 students in the preschool and elementary school, 

down from last year, as the Mt. Clemens School District faces plenty of challenges.  Our volun-
teers from Grace Church, two other parishes, and a collection of others are back at it, packing 
bags weekly for the children.  We are thankful for all of those who volunteer their time and ef-

forts. 

We had a successful fundraising drive in the fall and reached our goal to raise the funds needed 
before the school year started.  Of course, we are looking ahead to fund next year’s efforts. 

You can help as the months progress by saving your “B” dollars (the letter on the dollar bill) and 
turning them in at the church.  Our treasurer will then forward the donations to the Mt. Clemens 

chapter of Blessings in a Backpack.  There are also brochures outside the church office to explain 
the program and provide directions for donating (or you can contact one of us). 

As always, thank you for your continued support! 

 

Michael and Donna Oakley 

Blessings in a Backpack 

Two people joined our team, Dash Heath and Tish M.  We have a projector and screen that we 
used when the vestry put on movie nights.  We facilitated the showing of The Chosen for lent.  We 

have plans to update the pictures on the website.  

Technology Committee  

Health Ministry 

During 2023, there were 3 Red Cross Blood Drives at Grace.  There were no other activities. 

We held MCREST last may for a week and had 30 men stay with us. They slept on bunkbeds in 
the church basement. We provided them 3 meals a day, bus tickets or gas cards, and showers. We 

were blessed to be able to do this again. 

Respectfully Submitted, 

Martha Houser 

MCREST 
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Hearts for Homes 

 With the help of so many supporters at Grace, Hearts for Homes was able to help 116 children and 
58 families get into a safe, affordable home or stay in their home in 2023. Grace also sponsored a 

“Giving Tree” for our H4H families. We were able to collect 159 gifts for 18 children and 6 moms. 

  

Hearts for Homes mission is to eliminate homelessness amongst children in Macomb County. We 
assist homeless families with security deposit assistance in Macomb County. There are approxi-
mately 1600 homeless, school age children in our county in 2023 and that number has increase 

10% already this year. This is not okay! With the help of Heart Partners, we will do our part to help 
lower, and eventually eliminate, that number. 

  

Hearts for Homes will be hosting four fundraisers in 2024. We will be having a Euchre tournament 
this winter, which was a huge success last year and we will be having our Golf Event on June 28, 

2024. We will also be announcing 2 other fundraisers as the year progresses. We hope to see you 
all at these FUNdraisers. 

  

Thank you so very much for your continued support of Hearts for Homes. 

Our families appreciate all you do in support of our Mission! 

  

Christa Carpenter & Karan Bates-Gasior 

Co-Executive Director 

Hearts For Homes 

As this new year 2024 begins, our small group will continue its mission, to pray daily for all those 
on our prayer list.  We meet monthly at church, usually on the second Saturday, to review and up-

date the list, sign prayer cards, and divide up the names amongst us to address and mail the cards.  
Our reward is receiving heartfelt messages from recipients, thanking us for praying for them and 
giving us updates on their situation, and best of all, learning they have fully recovered and are no 

longer in need of our prayers!  As you know, many of these people are not even members of 
Grace, so this is just another example of our caring and outreach to those in need in our communi-
ty and beyond. 

Putting a loved one on the prayer list is as easy as contacting the church office or Pastor Steve or 

me.  

If this is a ministry that interests you, we welcome additional members. 

Blessings,  

Jill Cottrell 

Prayer Group 
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We have been busy throughout 2023! Our regular routine of having two worship services on 
Sunday that may be attended in person or viewed online has worked very well. All the practice 
we obtained during the pandemic on how to broadcast our services over the internet has finally 
paid off! Our bible study between the two Sunday services has flourished and our special ser-
vices during Advent and Lent are also well received. We are especially grateful to the many peo-
ple who serve in our worship related ministries, i.e., Altar Guild, Ushers, Lay Eucharistic Minis-
ters, Lectors, Vergers, Technology Committee, Choir Members, Musicians, Worship Committee 
and Greeters, because they are the ones that make our Sunday services possible! 
We always welcome anyone who would like to serve in any of these capacities, just talk with 
Pastor Steve.  
 
At the end of April 2023, our music director, Amy Saari left Grace after 10 years of dedicated 
service. We celebrated her with a festive coffee hour and a going away gift. A special committee 
was created to search for, and interview potential new candidates for this position. In the summer 
we hired Josh Dulin and he started as our new music director in September. We are pleased to 
have such a talented and committed musician and choir director! Thank you for welcoming him 
into our Grace community! 
 
Also, we said good-bye to Hannia Reyes who was working part-time with our bookkeeping du-
ties as she and her husband moved back to their home in Florida. Then during the summer, our 
bookkeeper, Marianne Grenier, also resigned. She graciously waited until September when we 
hired Alice Tumidanski to take her place and then Marianne came in to train our new bookkeep-
er. Alice does this same work at St. John’s Episcopal Church in Royal Oak and she came highly 
recommended by the priest at that congregation. You may not see Alice in the office as she does 
most of her work for us remotely, but she does come in once a month to complete all the ac-
counting for the previous month and create the financial reports for the vestry. Our parish admin-
istrator, Marchea Brown assists Alice with data entry into our Realm software. Special thanks 
also to Gary Keranen who meets regularly with Alice and Marchea to consult with them on their 
work. We are also grateful for Donna Chapman and Fran Merlo who faithfully come in every 
Monday to do the counting for the previous day’s offerings. And finally, I would like to thank 
Ann Farrell who serves as our treasurer. She is the link that keeps all of our financial pieces com-
municating and working well together! 
 
Our Buildings and Grounds committee has been very busy throughout 2023 coordinating and 
overseeing a multitude of building maintenance and repair jobs. Just when they finish one project 
another one always needs attention. In addition, these dedicated volunteers meet monthly to go 
over all the work that needs to be done in our facility. Please see their report for a listing of pro-
jects completed this year. Thanks B&G for all you do to keep our buildings and grounds in good 
shape! 
 
I am also happy to report that throughout 2023, we at Grace have continued our important out- 
reach ministries that provide food to the hungry through our Food Pantry, Wednesday Communi-
ty Supper, Sunday Soup Kitchen, and Blessings in a Backpack program. We thank all the volun-
teers who coordinate and staff these important ministries! 
 
You may have heard that the Warming Center has officially closed and that a new program in 
Macomb County called Motor City Mitten Mission has opened to carry on this important work. 
They are located in St. Clair Shores rather than Mt. Clemens and we at Grace have been support-
ing their work. Thanks to Lori and Ernie Simon who coordinated our Warming Center ministry 
for so long and for their continued enthusiasm to help us become involved with the Motor City 
Mitten Mission.  
 
 

Rector Report 
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We continue to support MCREST through financial contributions and our annual hosting of 
homeless men who are in that program. We typically take a week in May to house and feed about 
30 men. This ministry would not happen without the tireless efforts of Martha Houser and her 
family, so thank you to all of them! We also held blood drives for the American Red Cross which 
were coordinated by Martha Houser and Mary Williams headed up our Prison Ministry which 
provided emotional and financial assistance to incarcerated people here in Mt. Clemens.  
 
A new outreach experience for us in 2022 was our involvement at the Mt. Clemens/Macomb 
County Pride weekend in October. We had a booth and giveaways as we met wonderful people. 
We participated in this event again in 2023 but it was moved to August. We hope to make this an 
annual outreach activity so more information will be forthcoming later this year. Thanks to Kris 
Eckert for coordinating our involvement in this community wide happening! 
 
We partnered with the Interfaith Center for Racial Justice as we hosted the Martin Luther King 
event in January. We had over 100 people join us in the MLK walk from Mt. Clemens High 
School to Grace where we hosted a keynote speaker and teacher awards in our sanctuary. At-
tendees were then invited to join us for a box lunch in the parish hall. We participate in this com-
munity wide event again in January 2024. 
 
Other outreach happens when we regularly pass out various items to people who come to our 
door during office hours and through the priest's discretionary fund, we were also able to assist 
folks with money for rent, utilities, medical bills, gasoline, motel stays and other emergencies. 
THANK YOU for supporting our outreach programs! 
 
Yes, 2023 has been a year of re-building coming out of the pandemic as we worked to establish a 
new way of being the church in Mt. Clemens. We had to revise our efforts and we will continue 
to change through 2024 and beyond as we assist with building the Kingdom of God here in this 
place! 
 
THANK YOU for being part of our faith community! 
 
Blessings,  
 
Pastor Steve 

Rector Report  (Cont.) 
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